SESSION OF 2004

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2783

As Amended by House Committee of the Whole

Brief*

Sub. for HB 2783 by the House Committee on Appropriations,
would limit, in the Governor's Budget Recommendation, the Governor's
ability to transfer money from special revenue funds to the State
General Fund that are not provided for in existing law. This would not
eliminate all transfers from special revenue funds to the State General
Fund as it does allow for all transfers authorized by statutory law to
continue. An example of existing statutory law is the ability to transfer
up to 20 percent of revenue to the State General Fund for services such
as accounting, auditing, payroll, personnel and purchasing. It would not
allow, for example, transfer of money from State Bank Commissioner's
fee fund ending balance to the State General Fund.

Sub. for HB 2783 was amended by the House Committee of the
Whole to not allow any provision or proviso in an appropriation bill to
transfer money from special revenue funds to the State General Fund
that are not provided for in existing law.

Background

The Chairman of the House Committee on Judiciary was the only
conferee on this bill who spoke in favor of the bill. There were no
conferees who presented testimony against the bill. Because this bill
does not take effect until the FY 2006 budget cycle, there is not any
fiscal note expected with this bill.

Sub. for HB 2783 was amended by the House Committee of the
Whole to not allow any provision or proviso in an appropriation bill to
transfer money from special revenue funds to the state general fund that
are not provided for in existing law.

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note
and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at
http://www.kslegislature.org
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